
  Bourne Westfield Primary Academy 
School Council Meeting  

14.5.25 
Mrs Knott and Mrs Pinchin explained they had contacted Wood Grange Care 

Home and they were happy for us to visit! 

Their e mail read as follows: 
  
It is lovely to hear from you and we definitely want to organise this, Monday 9th June at 
1:30pm would work great for us. Here at Wood Grange every Monday is our ‘MOVE IT 
MONDAYS’ a day dedicated to gentle exercise. It would be fabulous if you had a group of 
children maybe 10 children to come and join in with the residents exercise session, this will 
motivate and encourage them a great deal. Usually, the exercises last around 10 minutes or 
so. After the exercise we can get round a table and play some games using the Digital 
rainbow technology that we have or physical games like guess who, snap and memory 
games? If you have any games that the residents could play with the children that would be 
great. 
  

All agreed that this was a good link with the community and hope that this is 

successful and may be repeated.  Obviously, many would be disappointed as only 

10 would be visiting on this occasion.  It was suggested by the representatives 

that the fairest way was for names to be put in a box and drawn out.  No one 

could think of a fairer way. 

Mrs Knott and Mrs Pinchin will do this and inform the school council a s a p.  

Parental and photographic permission will then be required. 

 

Other items: 

 

The lemonade stall has provisionally been agreed for breaktimes on Wednesday 

18th, Thursday 19 and Friday 20th June (different year groups per day) 

 

Mrs Knott was asked if leaving shirts out on very hot days was possible and she 

was able to clarify that this is allowed within the school. 

 

More posters – we are still planning to inform parents of the harm caused by 

running their engines outside of the school and a date will be arranged soon for 

all school council representatives to be involved. 

 

                NEXT MEETING  (Additional) to discuss visit to care home 

  

THURSDAY 22ND MAY, AT 2.30 P.M. IN THE MEZZ 

 

  

 
 

 


